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Mater Dei  
Parish 

Phone: 712-276-4821   FAX: 712-276-1321 
M-F, 8:30am-4pm  Please call us for appoint-
ment or reconciliation with Father 
Pastor Fr. Dan Rupp direct line: 712-226-4313,    
 ruppd@bishopheelan.org 
Assoc. Pastor, Fr. Andrew Galles direct line:  
  712-226-4314, gallesa@scdiocese.org 
Deacon & Business Manager, Dennis Brockhaus    
 direct line: 712-226-4316,  
  Dennis.brockhaus@materdeisc.org  
Deacon, Kevin Poss 712-943-5550,  
  Kevin.Poss@materdeisc.org 
Director of Parish Life, Mary Lehr  
  712-898-7513, Mary.Lehr@materdeisc.org 
Mater Dei Maintenance Will Fergen    Cell-712-
253-7744, Will.Fergen@materdeisc.org 
Bookkeeper, Cheri Twohig, direct line: 712-226-
4315 Cheri.Twohig@materdeisc.org 
Liturgy & Music of IC Center, Lori Helland direct 
line 712-226-4319, Lori.Helland@materdeisc.org 
Nativity Jubilation Choir Dir. Chris Miller   
 712-540-1738, chris.miller@materdeisc.org 
Public Relations, M. Sam Hacker 712-899-
8757, Sam.Hacker@materdeisc.org 
Mater Dei School, PK-4th Gr, 3719 Ridge   
5th-8th Grades, 4243 Natalia Way Principal:  
Mary Fischer, 276-6216(IC), 274-0268(Ntvy) 
Mary.Fischer@bishopheelan.org 
Director of Faith Formation K-5th & Young 
Family Life: Linsey Hoard 740-219-3041    
Linsey.Hoard@materdeisc.org 
Director Of Youth 6-12th & College Ministry, 
Kate Reidel  712-318-0983 
Kate.reidel@materdeisc.org  
Yellow Brick Road Day Care/Preschool,  
 1312 Morningside Avenue,   712-276-1647    
 Director:  Melissa Tiedtke 
Knights of Columbus, Jerry Steen  712-490-
3722, jerrys5660kc@gmail.com 
Secretary, Kathy Weber direct line: 712-226-
4320 Kathy.Weber@materdeisc.org 
 
Sacrament of Penance: Saturday afternoons- 
  Nativity Church 3-3:50pm 
  IC Church 4-4:50pm 
Or by appointment-call Fr. Rupp 712-226-4313 

JANUARY 24, 2021 

 
Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Like/Follow Mater Dei Parish on Facebook  

 

New website at: www.materdeisc.org 

20 21 
1212 Morningside Avenue 4241 Natalia Way 
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 Immaculate Conception Center’s 
Eucharistic Celebrations 

Saturday, January 23, 2021 
 5:00pm †Terry Gerch 
Sunday, January 24, 2021 
 8:00am †Frank and Mary Ruhland 
 10:00am †Rocky Rothman 
Monday, January 25, 2021 
  8:00am †Greg Deman 
Tuesday, January 26, 2021 - No Mass 
Wednesday, January 27, 2021 - No Mass 
Thursday, January 28, 2021  
 8:00am †Amy Eggerling 
Friday, Jan. 29, 2021 Mater Dei Students/Teachers only 
 9:00am †Nellie Grondek 
Saturday, January 30, 2021 
 5:00pm †Sarah Hackett 
Sunday, January 31, 2021 
 8:00am †John Grossman 
 10:00am The Mater Dei Parish Family 

Formed.org Marriage: God's Design for 
Life and Love 
From the dawn of human history, mankind has un-
derstood the value of a lifelong, faithful, procreative 
union of one man and one woman in marriage. This 
natural bond, which was raised to a Sacrament by 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, has been the foundation of 
Christian civilization for over two thousand years. 

This powerful film presents the enduring Catholic 
vision and understanding of marriage and the natu-
ral law, including the beauty and meaning of human 
sexuality, family, and the gift of children. This film 
also addresses the challenges in marriage and fam-
ily life that we face in our world today. 

With presentations by Cardinal Raymond Burke, 
Bishop Mark Davies, Fr. Marcus Holden, Fr. An-
drew Pinsent, Louise Kirk, Fiona Mansford and Ed-
mund Adamus, this documentary is an essential 
resource for every Catholic parish, school, and 
home. 

Nativity Center’s 
Eucharistic Celebrations 

Saturday, January 23, 2021 
 4:00pm †Walter Sabasta 
Sunday, January 24, 2021 
 9:00am †Fr. John Vakulskas 
 11:00am The Mater Dei Parish Family 
Monday, January 25, 2021 - No Mass 
Tuesday, January 26, 2021 
 8:00am Special Intention for Theresa Uhl 
Wednesday, January 27, 2021 
 8:00am Special Intention 
Thursday, Jan. 28, 2021Mater Dei Students/Teachers only 
 8:30am †Alyce Ellwanger 
Friday, January 29, 2021 
 8:00am †James Lodge 
Saturday, January 30, 2021 
 4:00pm †Doris O’Connell 
Sunday, January 31, 2021 
 9:00am †Mary O’Connor 
 11:00am †James Lodge 

  I have been a Catholic my entire life. Went to grade 
school at St. Boniface school and received a very Cath-
olic upbringing.  
  Entering my 9th grade year, after parents’ divorce, 
we moved to the country  and I attended Lawton Bron-
son high school. 
  This is where I met my wife Liz, we started dating our 
sophomore year. 
  I enlisted in the US Army, what better way to learn a 
trade and get it paid for it, right? 
  Liz and I married between basic training and my first 
duty station. 
  Received orders to be stationed in Germany for 18 
months and could not bring my family. By then we had 
our first born daughter Brandi. 
  My son Kyle was born just after getting out of the 
military. 
  My nephew Craig his wife Beth and 2 boys are also 
very much a part of out lives. 
  We now have 6 grandchildren! Our Children, adults 
now, at least in most senses  ,  live by us and we are 
very active in their lives. 
(continued in column to right under Fr. Rupp’s column) 
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COVID Protocol Changes  
Starting January 30th the diocese has changed the COVID protocols.  We will still be social distancing 
and wearing masks. However, we will pretty much return to way things were about 6 weeks ago (before 
the protocols were tightened). We will have a cantor at Mass with limited singing.  Religious Ed will be in 
person, and in-person meetings will be taking place. However, there will be no meals after funerals and 
all parish meals will be take out only. Also the parish centers will not be able to be rented for private 
events. I am sorry for any inconvenience. Hopefully we will be able to go back to normal in few months.  
 
 

Gratitude Give 
Show our wonderful school staff your appreciation during Gratitude Give! Gratitude Give is the week of Catholic Schools 
Week, January 31-February 6. Make a gift online at  ww.scdiocese.org or send a gift to (school) or Central Catholic Offices, 
Attn: Gratitude Give, 1821 Jackson Street, Sioux City, IA 51105. 
 

Annual Briar Cliff Collection 
The weekend of January 30 and 31st we will be having our annual Briar Cliff Collection.  Last year over $28,000 was raised 
for scholarships. Since we are not formally taking collections up, please put your donation in the envelope provided or simply 
write Briar Cliff on an envelope and drop it in the baskets by the doors. You can also bring it to the office or mail it in. Thanks 
for your generosity. 
 

Special Thanks For Years of Service 
A special Thank You to Donna Culver and Mary Ann Higgins for their years of service in decorating Nativity Church. They al-
ways did a great job. The new decorating coordinator is Sherri Rossiter. I thank her for volunteering to replace Donna and 
Mary Ann. 
 

Together as One 
Let’s make sure to come Together as One! Make sure you pledge or make your gift this year to support adult and youth con-
ferences and retreats, marriage preparation, religious education, and mental health assessments through Catholic Charities, 
just to name a few things! Our goal this year is $89,534. So far we $64,158 has been pledged.  Thanks for your generosity.  
With your help, we will reach our goal. You can give online, easily and safely, at www.scdiocese.org 
 
           Rev. Daniel J. Rupp 

Parish Sympathy to Pamela Fulton and family on the 
death of her father, parishioner Ronald Uhl who died Janu-
ary, 8, 2021 
to Mindy Stevens and family on the death of her father, 
John Darnell who died January 12, 2021 
also to Matt Colella and family on the death of his wife 
Monica who died January 16, 2021. 
May God grant eternal rest to Ronald, John and Monica 
and comfort to their families. 

(continuation of Dcn Dennis In The Spotlight)   
We are a outdoors type of family and spend most of our 
free time hunting, fishing and doing sports when we are not 
serving our Lord on works of mercy. 
  I was called to be a deacon. Funny thing is, our Lord used 
my wife to whip me into shape and be aware of the call. I 
was ordained in 2015. 
  Retired as a mechanic in 2020 and am serving my Lord 
full time. 
  I want to thank this parish in walking with me and my fam-
ily as we work through our faiths, and providing the spiritu-
al sacraments needed in preparation for the next life. 

KNIGHTS CORNER As Grand Knight of our Ma-
ter Dei Knights of Columbus Council 5660, I wel-
come and encourage all men of our Parish to 

consider becoming a Knight.  This excellent organization 
promotes your Catholic faith, forms bonds of friendship 
with other men of our parish and provides help to those in 
need in our Parish and community. If you are 18 years 
old or older and would like to learn more about the 
Knights, please feel free to contact me. I will be happy to 
answer your questions.          Jerry Steen 
Call at 712-490-3722,  email: Jerrys5660kc@gmail.com  

Mater Dei Parish welcomes our new 
m e m b e r s :  
AnnDee Long with daughters Alanee, 
Leilah and Stella;  
Evans Ondieki and Janet with children 

Jayden & Emelia; Donald and Donna Peterson; Nicole 
Berner; and Wayne and Vicki Vala. We are happy to 
have you with us! 

The parish will be again hosting parish meetings next 
month of the Ladies Guild and Men’s Club. Mark your 
calendar for Monday, Feb. 1st at 7pm in the Parish Conf. 
room and the IC Parish Center. Please wear your mask 
and social distance. Thank you. 
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of Events for the week of January 24th 
 

Sunday 
 Weekend Masses open to all-reserve on website  
  or call office at 712-226-4320 
Monday 
  Adoration at I.C. Church—8:30am-4:00pm 
  Parish Nurse at I.C. Center—11:00-12noon 
Tuesday 
  Finance & Parish Council-contact Fr. Rupp for details 
Wednesday 
  Adoration at Nativity Church 8:30am-5pm 
  Virtual Faith Formation 6-12 grades 
Thursday 
  Personal Product Pantry Open—4-6:00pm 
  Virtual RCIA 
Friday 
  Pray for Our Country Adoration at IC 10am-4pm 
Saturday 
  MD Scrip sold 9am-11am at lobby of parish offices 
  Penance—3:00-Nativity, 4:00pm-Immac. Conception 
Sunday Catholic School Week begins 
  Weekend Masses open to all-reserve on website  
  or call office at 712-226-4320 
  Boy Scouts—Nativity Parish Center 
Together As One  - progress is being made! 

Parish Prayer Line at I.C. Center 
Please call: Connie Dvorkin- 276-9362, Charlene 
Sokolowski- 276-2434, or Judy Forrest– 212-1204,  
before 9:00pm if possible. 
 

Parish Prayer Line at Nativity Center 
Please call: Mary Rickert- 276-6388, Donna Spieler– 
271-5432, or Martha Dirks– 712-635-4795 

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 
 

“God will not be out done in generosity!” 
 

Deposited January 13, 2021 
  

Adult Giving  ................................... $32,834.00 
ACH  .................................................. $1,597.50 
Building Maintenance  ..................... $10,440.00 
Pride in Parish  ................................ $10,476.00 
 

Deposited January 20, 2021 
 

Adult Giving  ................................... $29,053.00 
ACH  .................................................. $1,597.50 
Building Maintenance  ....................... $1,184.00 
Pride in Parish  ..................................... $669.00 

Our Sanctuary Lamp in the Immaculate Conception Center 
burns from Jan. 24 through Jan. 30, 2021 for a special intention for 

Those who are Bipolar  
May this light remind us of Jesus’ True 

Presence in the Sanctuary. 

Our Sanctuary Lamp in the Nativity Center 
 burns from Jan. 24 through Jan. 30, 2021 in loving memory of 

Mr. and Mrs. John Pavlushik 
May this light which reminds us of Jesus’ True 

Presence in the Sanctuary lead him into eternal peace. 

This week our Votive Candle in front of the Nativity Center’s  
Holy Family burns for the special intention of 

The Faith of Our Children 

You can still use the gold envelope in your packet 
for the CARMELITE NUNS:  This annual parish collec-
tion is for groceries and household needs for the Car-
melite Nuns at the Monastery here in our parish, in 
Morningside.  These Sisters live a cloistered life of sacrifice and 
prayer and depend on the support of the Sioux City diocesan 
parishes.  Thank you for your generosity. The gold envelope in 
your packet may be put in collection baskets at the churches or 
brought to the parish office any time. Thanks! 

Briar Cliff Sunday is next weekend January 31, 2021. The 
Diocese of Sioux City is sponsoring the annual Briar Cliff 
Sunday special collection Jan. 30 & 31 to support scholar-
ships. Funds will be raised both with an envelope in your 
packet & online at briarcliff.edu and scdiocese.org.  
  Funds raised from the collection help fund the Bishop’s 
Scholarships each year to assist graduating high school sen-
iors in the diocese afford a Catholic university education. 
Last year over $28,000 was raised.  
  More information on the scholarships is available under 
the financial aid section at briarcliff.edu. 



 

Lent study with Dcn. Dennis Starts February 22nd 
Monday Evenings at 7pm at the IC parish center 
Will stream to Facebook as well for those wanting to 
participate online. Title: What we believe as 
Catholics: A review of the Compendium of 
the Catechism of the Catholic Church. This 
book is a condensed version of the 
Catechism of the Catholic Church. This book 
can be purchased as a I Book, at the 
USCCB web site, or Amazon. 
For those that would like for me to order 
them and have at the first class, please pre
-register for this study. One could attend one study or all 
the studies. Email: Dennis.brockhaus@materdeisc.org  
 

SCHOLARSHIP FOR 2021 FRESHMAN...The Catholic 
Daughters of Sioux City encourage all 8th grade students 
planning on attending Bishop Heelan Catholic High School in 
the fall of 2021 to apply for scholarship dollars offered by 
the Catholic Daughters. The application forms are available 
in the office of our Catholic Eighth Grade Schools or by calling 712-898-
4229 (leave a message). Deadline for applications is March 27, 2021.  

WE ARE RETURNING TO PUBLIC SCRIP 
SELLING HOURS SATURDAY, JANUARY 
30TH. OUR TIMES OF PUBLIC SELLING ARE:
  1. Saturdays-9am-11am 
 2. Mondays – 8:30am-10:30am 
You will find our volunteers selling MD 
Scrip at the lobby of the parish offices, 1212 

Morningside Ave. This is just in time to buy some MD 
Scrip for all those January Clearance sales! 
If ordering physical cards thru Presto Pay, please 
check with Kathy at Parish Office for pick-up.  
We will still be ordering on Monday mornings, so 
please keep letting us know what you need by 9:30am 
so your order can be placed and ready for you on 
Wednesday. Presto Pay orders for cards not kept on 
hand, made before 10:30am on Mondays, can be 
picked up on Wednesday afternoons.  To get started 
with online ordering, please call Kathy at the parish 
office-712-226-4320. 
More volunteers always needed-variety of jobs! 
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 Mater Dei School News 
Important upcoming events— 

   

Registration for the 2021-2022 school year 
opens on Feb. 1st 

If you have a preschool age child (age 4 by Sept. 15, 
2021), Mater Dei School’s Kiddie Crusader program still 
has openings, but are limited to 40! Our preschool stu-
dents participate in all activities that our school age chil-
dren do.  Preschool students are exposed to P.E. and Mu-
sic class with a licensed teacher and attend mass.  
Please call the school office at 712-276-6216 to make 
sure your child is on the list so that information can be 
sent out to you!  

Greetings from Yellow Brick Road, 
 

January is turning out to be a beautiful month.  
We have enjoyed the little bit snow we have gotten.  
I myself even enjoyed our snow day we got. 
 

This week we talked about winter clothes and 
winter animals we also got to make as fun 
snowman snack. 
We will continue to talk about winter animals 
like penguins and polar bears.  
We are also hopefully going to get a day we can play in 
the snow.  
 

I pray 2021 is looking brighter for everyone. 
 

We appreciate your continued thoughts and prayers. 
 

Melissa Tiedtke 
Director, Yellow Brick Road preschool and daycare 

Mater Dei Hot Lunch Program is asking for help… Due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic, our kitchen is serving our students 
using ALL disposable containers  and utensils. Needless to 
say, the expense is enormous...but it is working to keep our 
kids SAFE! Any donation would be appreciated! Cash, 
check or gift card (to Walmart or Target) would help with 
these unexpected costs. 
  Thank you in advance for all you do to help make Mater 
Dei School great! You can bring your donations to the 
parish office at 1212 Morningside or drop in the collec-
tion baskets at the churches marked Mater Dei Hot Lunch. 



B a p t i s m 
Congratulations 
to Zoey Marie 
S a m u e l s o n , 
daughter of Julius 
& Tiffany (Castle) 
Samuelson;  

See picture above with parents and godparents. 
 
A l s o  t o 
F r a n c i s c o 
Javier Lopez-
Hernandez son 
o f  J a v i e r 
Lopez-Rocha 
and Brenda 
H e r n a n d e z ; 
Shown in the picture above with parents and godparents 

Also to Bay Anna Lynn Jernberg and to Julia Dream 
Reller shown with parents and godparents above.  
 
May God bless the faith lives of Zoey, Francisco, Bay 
and Julia and bless their parents. 

Online Lenten Scripture Studies at Sacred Heart Monas-
tery 
The Benedictine Peace Center is hosting two online Study 
groups during the Lenten Season.  
  The morning series, Genesis, Part II, will be facilitated 
by Sr. Doris Oberembt, meeting Wednesday mornings at 
9:30-11am CST for 5 Wednesdays beginning February 
24. Sr. Doris’ email is  
doberembt@yanktonbenedic nes.org),  New partici-
pants are welcome. 
  Laudato Si, a study of Pope Francis’ encyclical on the 
environment, will meet 7:00-8:30pm CST on Wednesday 
evenings. Facilitated by Sr. Mary Jo Polak, whose email is 
(maryjo.polak@yanktonbenedic nes.org ), meets from 
Feb. 24-March 31.  
  The registration deadline for both is February 15th to 
allow time for books to be ordered. For more information, 
go to  
www.yanktonbenedic nes.org/retreats-online-group.  

BULLETIN DEADLINE—9:00AM TUESDAY 
If you would like your announcement to be posted, 
please email to Kathy.weber@materdeisc.org or  

fax to 712-276-1321. Thank you. 
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Like/Follow Mater Dei Parish on  
Facebook  

New website at: 
www.materdeisc.org 

Iowa has one of the most permissive abortion laws in the 
nation. In a decision a few years ago, the Iowa Supreme 
Court ruled that inherent in the Iowa constitution is the right 
to an abortion at any time. Any attempts at passing a law 
to limit abortions, ie the heart beat bill which would not al-
low an abortion after there is a heart beat, would be imme-
diately struck down. The only way to change that is for a 
constitutional amendment. To amend the constitution, both 
the senate and house have to pass the bill in 2 consecutive 
years. It is coming up in a house committee this week. If it 
passes, then the people of Iowa finally get their chance to 
vote yes or no.  It is very important to let your legislators 
know of your full support in this highly emotional issue. If this 
does not happen this year, it is unlikely to ever happen. This 
does not even mean that Iowa will outlaw abortion but the 
legislature can put laws on the books to limit such things as 
late term abortions. Planned Parenthood supporters have 
been very aggressive in fighting this. We need to let our 
legislators know we support them.  
Go to www.thefamilyleader.com Scroll down to submit com-
ments, or  to the website www.iowacatholicconference.org .  
(This is what Deacon Kevin Poss mentioned in his sermon at 
Nativity last weekend.)  
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Sioux City & Sioux Falls

www.rudolphshoes.com

Melissa (Missy) Gomez
Licensed in IA, NE, SD, & KS

3450 S. Lakeport	 712 .490 .7113
Sioux City, IA 51106	 missyrgomez@gmail.com

AUTO, HOME LIFE & HEALTH 
MEDICARE SUPPLEMENTS

Contact Mike Metivier • mmetivier@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6632

Call LPi today for advertising info 
 (800) 950-9952

2015 Indian Hills Dr., Sioux City, IA 51104 
712-224-3522 
Greg.Fischer@fbfs.com

Auto | Home | Life | Annuities | Business | Farm & Ranch | Crop | Health

Greg Fischer 
Agent

Trina Joines 
Sales Associate

CUSTOM WINDOW TREATMENTS 

NICOLE LAYMAN and LAURA PEDERSEN 
712.535.1077 | gotchacovered.com/siouxland

Bargain Center 

	 THE CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE

712-255-0575 
1001 W 7th St, Sioux City 

Open Tuesday-Thursday-Saturday 10-3 
Accepting clothes, small household & kitchen items, books, etc. 

Roger Hall
712-490-6310

Bo Hall
712-490-6300

• Shingles • Flats • Rubber • TPO

ALL TYPES REPAIRED AND REPLACED

(712) 252-4337  •  Sioux City IA

J & J Coins
John and Lori Jackson - OwnersJohn and Lori Jackson - Owners
Buying: Coins - Currency - Bullion - Appraisals 
Stamps - Antiques - Postcards - Estates - Etc.Stamps - Antiques - Postcards - Estates - Etc.
901 S Cecelia St, Sioux City, IA 51106901 S Cecelia St, Sioux City, IA 51106

712-274-9145712-274-9145
jjcoin1@hotmail.com	 www.jj-coin.comjjcoin1@hotmail.com	 www.jj-coin.com


